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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Director….!
Please take a few minutes either at the beginning or end of the day to check your child’s cubby for weather appropriate changes of clothes.  Please also make sure that your child is dressed for outside play.  Jacket, hats, gloves, etc… If the temperature/wind chill is above 32 degrees, we will be taking the children outside.  It is so important for the children’s health to provide outside time for them daily.  This has a tremendous effect on our number of sicknesses.  We see more viruses spreading around this time of year because of the extended time indoors.  
Please remember to keep your child home if they are not feeling well and cannot participate in our daily activities.  Please also do not send your child to school medicated for a fever.  If your child has had a fever of 101 or above, they need to be fever free for 24 hours without medication.  We want everyone happy and healthy!!  
Along those same lines, please do not allow your older children to go into the baby classrooms.  I know they want to say hi to their former teachers, but please have them wait at the door.  I know the teachers still want you to visit! But they also want to keep the babies healthy!  Thank you for understanding!
Have a great month!


Kelli W. Director
From the Board of Directors…!

MCDC Families,
I hope everybody is recovering from our recent furlough.  We were able to reach an understanding with MSFC that allowed us to operate through the furlough and provide services to the many families that still needed child care and/or wanted to maintain routines.  During past furloughs, we were not able to stay open, so I think this is a very positive change, and is attributable to our status as an independent, non-profit entity.  Now, unfortunately, it looks like we could have another furlough on the horizon.  I expect we would again be able to continue our operations.  If we do experience another government shutdown and it results in financial hardship, please reach out to Kelli and we will try to work with our families the best that we can.

On related note, if you cleaned out your house like I did over the furlough and have some gently loved toys, remember that donations to MCDC are tax-deductible.  And another thing that MCDC provides is opportunities for stir crazy parents to volunteer some time.  I’ve never enjoyed assembling bookcases and fixing drawers as much as I did last month!  So if we do find ourselves in the unfortunate situation of being shut down again, you can always ask the front office if there’s anything they need help with.

Thanks and belated Happy New Year,

Brian M., President of the Board

Upcoming Events:

Feb 5th=
Board Meeting
Feb 9th=
Staff Workday

Feb 18th=
Center Closed

Feb 19th=
Board Meeting
Coming Up in March:
Green Eggs & Ham Breakfast 7:45-8:30am
Board Meetings on the 5th & 19th
Staff Meeting on the 7th
Cecilia out of the office 18th-22nd
Hello from (Infant A)

We had to say good-bye to our beloved teacher as of February 1, 2019.  It has been a wonderful 17 years working with her side by side.  She has brought a lot of fun times in her 27 years at MCDC.  Thank you for being a great co-teacher!  Wishing her a wonderful retirement!

Infants, toddlers and twos are totally dependent on adults to provide for their basic needs.  One basic need is clothing.  Meeting this need includes dressing children in clothes that are clean, dry, and appropriate for weather, indoor and outdoor play.  Engage with your infant while dressing by singing songs, naming body parts and simple finger plays.

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B the beautiful babies.  Our days are filled with the letter “B” for Blast because we have such wonderful babies.  It is great to vary your tones when talking to babies because it helps them develop their language skills. The best type of speech to adopt in order to attract a baby’s attention is the parent-ese style.  In order to do this, place your face very close to the infant so that he/she is able to see you.  To capture the infant’s attention, use a high-pitched, rhythmic style and short utterances.  Speak slowly and with enunciation.  The parent-ese style will make it easier for the baby to hear individual sounds.  Have a great month!

The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)

This month we are going to focus on the foods we eat, learning different games to play, moving our feet, dancing with silk scarves to beautiful songs, and learning about sharing and how it helps us to get along.  

Things to do at Home:

· Play hide and seek and peek a boo
· Let your child help to prepare a snack or meal

· Listen to classical music

Good snack foods to eat:

· Soft vegetables
· Crackers

· Fruit

· Cheese
Remember to:

· Label all your child’s belongings

· Sign your child in/out daily

· Get flowers and candy for your sweetheart

Important Dates:

· February 14th- Valentine’s Day

· February 18th- Center Closed

The Little Owls (Creeper B)

This month we are going to learn about groundhogs, friend’s day, body parts, and nursery rhymes.  
At Home Activities:

· Talk about groundhogs
· Talk about friends
· Make nursery rhyme mobile to share with the class
Good Food to Eat:

· Veggies

· Fruits

Reminders:

· Always sign in and out

· Please read daily sheets

· Before opening the door look through the glass to make sure a child is not there

Important Dates:

· February 18th-Center Closed

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Rules of possession (hahaha) 
1. If I like it, it is mine.
2. If it is in my hand, it is mine. 
3. If I can take it from you, it is mine. 
Hello Toddler-A families! We had a fantastic January and we plan to have a Terrific February! We have many fun activities planned for our toddlers this month!  Our Friendship party will be on February 15th at 2:45pm and parents are always welcome. The children are welcome to bring friendship cards to exchange with their friends on this date as well. There will be a sign-up sheet of goodies to bring for the party the week before. Even though it is still winter, Toddler A will still be going outside unless the wind chill is below freezing. If it is below 40 degrees, we will just be outside for a maximum of ten minutes.  Please make sure your child has enough clothing for this type of whether. Just in case you have not noticed, we have posted a menu for the month of February above the sign-in sheets.  We hope to see you all at the Friendship party. 
Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Greetings from Toddler B! We have so much in store for the month of February!  For the majority of this month, we will be discussing community helpers and their jobs.  We will be diving into the world of police officers, fire fighters, garbage collectors and many more!  Finishing out the month we will be having a Dr. Seuss week focused on books, activities and snacks based on the stories written by Dr. Seuss. We will also be having a friendship party in the middle of the month to celebrate our friends everywhere.  

Things You Can Do At Home
·  Read to your child making sure to show them the title, author, and illustrator of the book 
· Have your child practice eating with a spoon instead of using hands or being fed
· Talk about community helpers while you are out and about and see them.
February is Dental Health Awareness month!!  Make sure to schedule a visit to your child's dentist, especially if they have not had their first dental exam.  

Reminders:
·  Please be sure your child has a weather appropriate jacket or coat, we will still be going outside!!
· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing that are appropriate for the season
· If at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!
Birthdays and Other Important Dates:
· February 15th- Friendship Party at 2:45; parents please come join us!
·  February 18th –The Center will be closed in observance of President’s Day
· Friday, March 1st- Green Eggs and Ham Breakfast
The Safari Explorers (EA)
The children are always working hard and are so proud of the artwork that they do. Please look around the classroom to see their amazing art!

Our Friendship Class Party will be on February 15 at 2:45pm. We will be putting out a sign-up sheet very soon of things we need for the party. Your child can also bring Valentine Day cards to put in all of their friends’ cubbies. 

We will be sending home boxes and materials for you and your child to make a Valentine box. We will use these boxes at our Friendship Class Party.

Please check your child’s cubby daily for important paperwork, artwork and random items. If you have any questions about anything please let us know. 

Look What We Are Studying

· Sharks

· Hearts & Friendship

· Trains, Cars & Planes

Important Dates

· February 15- Class Party 2:45pm
· February 18- Closed for President’s Day

Did You Know?

· This entire month we will dedicate to chocolate! The month of February is National Chocolate Lovers Month.
Underwater Explorers (EB)
Topic for the month:

· Potty Week (February 4-8)

· Friendship Week (February 11-15)

· Tools and Construction (February 18-22)

· Dr. Seuss Week (February 25-March 1)

Reminders:

· Sign your child in and out daily

· Check your child’s cubby daily

· We still need family photos ASAP

Important Dates:

· February 14th – Friendship Party

· February 18th – Closed for Presidents Day

· March 1st – Green Eggs and Ham Breakfast

If there are, any questions or concerns please feel free to come talk to us.  Hope everyone has a fabulous February. 

“Be the friend you want to see in the works.”
The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

We had so much fun with many of our January activities.  We are still hoping and keeping our fingers crossed though for one good snow!

Themes/letters for the month:

· Healthy Habits (Ll)
· Friendship Week (Mm)

· Opposites (Nn)

· Environmental Print (Oo)

We will focus this month on small group play, positive interactions with others, and promoting an understanding of the importance of friendships.


We will exchange our Valentine’s during morning circle on Thursday, February 14th and have a special snack in the afternoon.  This will be a small celebration and all parents are welcome to attend, but not necessarily expected.


We would like to thank you for your generous donations towards our treasure box and your continuous support.  If, at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child please do not hesitate to let us know.
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

Fantastic February is here!  February will be full of fun and learning.  

Themes for the month are:
· Woodland Creatures

· Friendship

· Our Presidents

· Dr. Seuss

During friendship week, we will exchange

Valentines with our friends and have a special snack on February 14th.  Please do not put names on the Valentines, just to “Friend”, then your child’s name on the “From”.  That way, they can be independent when passing them out.  In addition, we want to avoid candy being attached to the Valentines cards.  


During Dr. Seuss week, we will have many special activities, please check the lesson plan during that week.  The last day of Dr. Seuss week, March 1st, the center will have the Green Eggs and Ham breakfast.  The center will be closed on February 18th.  We will have a wonderful month and we really appreciate all the participation in the family partnership projects.  Please feel free to set a conference or ask questions about your child.  Communication is important to us and to your child’s preschool learning experience!

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

We are already in the 2nd month of the new year (February-the month of love).
Although February is a short month it will be extremely busy for Pre-k A! There are several special events and holidays that occur during the month of February, which are of special interest to young children.
We will begin the month learning about Groundhog’s Day and Shadows. The themes for the remainder of the month are as follows:  Friendship Week, Presidents and Dental Health. The letters are V v, K k, Xx, and Y y. 
We have scheduled Parent/Teacher conferences for the 1st week in February. Please sign-up to meet with your child’s primary caregiver during this week 2/4th-2/8th. The sign-up sheet will be attached to the Sign In/Sign Out shelf in our classroom.
We will have special activities during Friendship Week, one of which will be a special friendship snack on February 15th. The children may exchange valentines on February 14th (Valentine’s Day!).  As the date gets closer, we will post a sign-up sheet.

We have 1 birthday this month.
Reminders: 
Please check your child’s cubby box for change of clothes and make sure they are weather appropriate. Children should wear coats, hats, gloves on extremely cold days; we go out as much as possible even if only for 5 minutes or less to allow them to run.
If you have any concerns please let us know. You are always welcome to come by and eat lunch with your child, do a special project or read a book anytime.
Happy February!
Special Events:
· Feb. 11th-15th---Friendship Week
· Feb. 14th--Valentines Exchange
· Feb. 15th--Friendship Snack
· Feb. 18th--Center Closed
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